

## CCC Consultations <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

## **Local Plan**

1 message

DAVID ROBBINS

9 January 2023 at 20:13

To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

**Dear Sirs** 

We have resided in Rough Common, Canterbury for over 30 years, and during that time we have experienced both good and very bad days involving the movement of traffic through the village. The village shop has little parking which means that customers have to park on the road causing tailbacks for passing through vehicles.

Due to limited parking for many houses in the village some residents have to park on the road this also applies to visiting guests and relatives, the idea of making Rough Common Road a part of the ring road fills us with horror.

The existing road is not wide enough to accommodate the proposed increase in traffic flow. There are sections of road that cannot be widened and would increase the bottle neck situation.

It is hoped the City and County Council will think long and hard before they waste any further tax payers money on such a foolish scheme that will ultimately not be undertaken like so many previous ideas.

We have voted Conservative for over 60 years, however if the proposed current local plan is implemented we feel it will have severe Health and Safety consequences with potential loss of life, and add many more miles for local residents around the city. We cannot agree with this plan and will no longer vote the way we have in the past, and we assume many will vote with their feet at the next election.

Kind regards

David & Sandra Robbins